Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at the St.Faiths Centre on Monday January 15th.2018
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)   Mrs.M.Rodgers      Mr.M.McDonnell    Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.B.Coe
Mr.S.Fidler      Mr.D.Roper              
Apologies:   Mr.R.Browne  Mr.D.Fortescue    Mr.J.Matthewson  



Public Participation  None.
.
a) Police Report None but the police website listed two crimes reported in November.
b) County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that NCC budgets were being finalised and the addition to the precept was likely to be 5.99%. Broadland DC still had significant reserves and the precept would be increased by £5/household. Talk were continuing on co-operation with South Norfolk DC and it was likely that some senior posts would be combined.
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler reported that the additional flight to Teeside had been cancelled but TUI were adding summer flights to Turkey. The recent meeting had been cancelled due to the death of the chairman Mr.Jack Sadler.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies as listed above. The Clerk was asked to send condolences to Mr.& Mrs.Fortescue following their recent bereavement.
2. Declarations of Interest






Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting 

Mrs.Scarff – School governor 

3. Minutes of the December meeting were confirmed and signed
4. Reports 75% of allotment rents were in and currently there was one vacant plot at Coltishall Lane. A complaint had been received from one tenant about vegetables being thrown on to his allotment. No action was proposed at this time.
5. Planning No objection was raised to extensions at 6 Church Street

6. Play Area Maintenance Councillors decided not to make further adjustments to the swings at Horsham Park.
7. Greater Norwich Plan The Council felt that taken as a whole the sites put forward would destroy St.Faiths as a village and were completely inappropriate for the level of infrastructure available. One area was already approved for development and another was only small and would have little impact on the village but the remainder would be totally out of keeping and if allowed would double the size of the existing village. Residents could make their own comments on the consultation via www.gnlp.org.uk
8. Correspondence A letter from Norfolk Accident Rescue Service asking for a donation did not find support
9. Accounts passed for payment





E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£161.33
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£510.32


Cozens (UK) Ltd.
Replace Street Light (inc.VAT)
£234.00

Scooper Dooper
Bin Emptying



£86.66

Cardiac Science
Defibrillator pads (inc.VAT)

£157.14
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Members noted that a former Clerk Phyllis Barber had passed away and it was agreed that a charitable donation be made in her memory. The Clerk would report young poplar saplings in West Lane that needed attention.
11. Date of next meeting February 19th. 7.30 p.m. St.Faiths Centre
